

## City Manager's Office

## **MEMORANDUM**

**DATE:** July 5, 2024

**TO:** Mayor and City Council

**THROUGH:** Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

**FROM:** Kaytlin Canner, Clean and Safe Manager

**SUBJECT:** Extreme Temperatures: Nevada Cares Campus Update

The following is an update of extreme temperature operations at the Nevada Cares Campus.

The Resource Center at the Nevada Cares Campus is open daily from 6 a.m. to 8 p.m., which includes indoor air-conditioned seating, water, meals, restrooms, and laundry facilities for the unsheltered community. Case management and resources are also provided on site. The Resource Center is located at 600 Line Dr.

In preparation for the upcoming extreme temperatures, outreach teams will continue to encourage individuals to use the shelter and provide transportation, as requested.

Additional unsheltered information is available on the following links:

- Shelter Census Dashboard https://www.washoecounty.gov/homeless/index.php
- Community Dashboard <a href="https://www.washoecounty.gov/homeless/CoC/built-for-zero/dashboard.php">https://www.washoecounty.gov/homeless/CoC/built-for-zero/dashboard.php</a>

Staff continues communicating with Washoe County staff to discuss unsheltered community needs. Please contact Kaytlin Canner at <a href="mailto:canner.gov">canner.gov</a> or 775-530-4188 with any questions.